
Whats in the pasture?
Sure sign of spring
and better things to
come!

If you need 144 rolls of toilet paper for a 14­day quarantine, you probably should have seen a doctor before the
corona virus outbreak!

These are indeed strange times. We are being attacked by an invisible enemy, and we feel helpless in so many ways.
But it really is a time to rise above the fear and unknown and come together ­ from a distance. During these days of
"isolation" please reach out to others. Edie recently sent a list of Guild members with phone numbers and email
addresses. Check in with each other ­ even if it's not to talk about weaving! Of course, you'll want to know what's on
looms, what are you thinking of weaving next, and how deep is your friend's stash!

We are all wondering whether the MAWS conference will take place in late June. The MAWS Board will be having a
teleconference meeting Saturday, April 4th. The Board is in as much of a quandry as everyone as to what the world
will look like by June. Carroll College will be a major player in the decision. At this point, they are moving along like the
rest of us and hoping this pandemic will be over. We will get word out to you as soon as there is more to report.

The Rep Weave Study Group and the Napkin Exchange Group have been circulating emails about their progress.
Whether the groups will be able to make presentations in May, or have to wait until September, remains to be seen. I
can tell you there are some beautiful projects that you will want to see.

With President Trump and his Medical Team advising us all to continue social distancing until April 30th, we will not
meet in April. We will see what May brings.

So, please reach deeper into your stash and be creative. And reach for your phone to reach out and touch someone!
Stay safe!!

Sharon



'Whats on my loom?" 1,544 threads of 30/2

silk.

Snowflake twill on my 8 shaft loom is

becoming a shawl. Sharon



As I was clearing out old papers (a good project in times of seclusion), I came across the Missoula
Weavers Guild Birthday wishes from a couple of years ago. I thought it would be interesting to send
them out to the guild today, so here goes:
THANK YOU FOR LOYAL MEMBERS AND DEAR FRIENDS, STAY VIBRANT; a permanent meeting
space/workshop space/gallery space;
THAT OUR GUILD WILL CONTINUE TO BE A PLACE OF FELLOWSHIP & SHARING WHERE WE
SUPPORT AND INSPIRE EACH OTHER!; that MWG keeps going on the same way it always has; MAY
THE GUILD CONTINUE TO PROVIDE SUPPORT & INSPIRATION TO WEAVERS FOR MANY YEAR TO
COME!; that more young people be introduced to the creative and energizing skills of weaving and
spinning; A WEAVING SCHOOL! OR OPEN STUDIO?; more time with wonderful people helping,
enjoying and sharing being together; GOOD TIMES, GOOD CONVERSATION; SHARING AND
BEAUTY. MAY IT CONTINUE; may the guild continue to attract talented interesting women full of
character and life experience!;LOVE THE LIBRARY AND CHERISH THE POSSIBILITIES FOR USE
AND AVAILABILITY AND COLLECTION INCREASE; continued open--ness to new people and novice
weavers; MANY HAPPY PROSPEROUS, PRODUCTIVE, AND CREATIVE RETURNS; more years of
joyful fellowship and wonderful workshops. I love these guild meetings!; HAPPY 68TH! (NO
MATTER HOW HARD YOU TRY, YOU'LL NEVER CATCH UP TO ME!) I WISH YOU ALL THE
WONDER IN THE WORLD!; keep mentoring the frightened, inspiring the frustrated and make sure
Heather continues to do the newsletter!, MANY MORE YEARS OF FUN, FELLOWSHIP AND
CREATIVITY; continue to grow and learn. Encourage new weavers & spinners and fiber arts/ resent
creative ideas & classes; I WISH HEALTH FOR ALL MEMBERS AND FOR THE GROUP. I WISH FOR
MORE PUBLIC EVENTS / DISPLAY TO DRAW NEW MEMBERS AND NEW ENERGY. 

What are your wishes today? I don't know who wrote HEALTH FOR ALL MEMBERS AND FOR THE
GROUP.  It wasn't me, but it certainly is my wish for today. I am thinking of you all and am, as the
program chair, thinking about a virtual program to inspire and uplift during these unprecedented
times. I have had many one on one conversations and welcome all communication about weaving 
or anything else, for that matter. As a true master of the great indoors, my days have been full and
extremely busy. I have even organized all of my plastic (big grin). I have many lists. My kitchen has
never been cleaner, and I have been cooking up a storm. 
Keep wishing and washing, and stay close from afar. Colorfully, Bonnie



Is any one else making cloth face coverings? I started making them with old silk ties, thinking it is a light weight
and tight weave structure. Wearing my mask made me short of breath. Now I am making them out of donated
quilt cotton lined with old old thin cotton sheets. Im not prolific as Bonnie is with her cranes, (btw cool crane
folding vimeo). I have made and given away 57 of them. Has everyone been able to open and use the recent guild
roster? If no e-mail me and we can figure out a way to get it to you. Edie






